30. COMMUNITY ADVOCATE'S UPDATE

(e) WARD BOUNDARY CHANGES

At a special meeting held on 21 August 2000, the Spreydon/Heathcote Community Board **resolved** to reconfirm its previous recommendations to the Council on Ward boundary changes as follows:

- 1. "The area described as the Sydenham Business District and an area of four mesh blocks in Waltham be transferred from the Hagley ward to the Heathcote ward.
- 2. The Avoca Valley area be transferred from the Heathcote ward to the Ferrymead ward."

This matter was referred to the Council meeting on Thursday 24 August 2000, with the advice that the Spreydon/Heathcote Community Board has confirmed its support for the boundary alternations previously agreed with the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board.

Notwithstanding this, the Council resolved not to approve the above alterations. The effect of this decision is that the only alteration proposed is that involving the Pleasant Point Yacht Club and Estuary edge. This proposed alteration will be the subject of the statutory public notification and consultation procedure.

Chairman's

Recommendation: That the information be received.

